
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF PARK COMMISSIONERS OF MILL CREEK 
METROPARKS HELD MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 20, 2021. 

 
A Regular Meeting of the Board of Park Commissioners of Mill Creek MetroParks was held on Monday, 
September 20, 2021.  
 
The meeting opened at 6:00 p.m., with recitation of The Pledge of Allegiance.  
 
Lee Frey welcomed staff and guests. 
 
Roll Call was as follows:  
 
  Germaine Bennett;  Present  
  Lee Frey;   Present  
  Tom Frost,   Present 
  Jeff Harvey;   Present  
  Paul Olivier;  Present 
 
The Board was presented with the Minutes of the Board Retreat of August 7, 2021 as well as the Minutes 
of the Regular Meeting of August 9, 2021.  Lee Frey accepted the minutes into the record as written.   
 
Kevin Smith, Finance Director/Treasurer presented the Department Report for Finance and requested 
that disbursements #85183 - #85405 for a total of $884,136.87 be approved. Lee Frey moved, at the 
request of the Finance Director, the funds having been certified as on hand and duly appropriated, that 
disbursements #85183 - #85405 for a total of $884,136.87 be approved. The motion was seconded by 
Tom Frost, after discussion, the roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 
 
  Voting Aye:  Bennett, Frey, Frost, Harvey, Olivier 
  Voting Nay:   None 
 
 
Kevin Smith, Finance Director/Treasurer presented and requested approval of Resolution R-21-08 
accepting the amounts and rates as determined by the Budget Commission and authorizing the 
necessary tax levies and certifying them to the County Auditor in Accordance with ORC 5705.34 – 
5705.35. Lee Frey moved, at the request of the Finance Director, that Resolution R-21-08 accepting the 
amounts and rates as determined by the Budget Commission and authorizing the necessary tax levies 
and certifying them to the County Auditor in Accordance with ORC 5705.34 – 5705.35 be approved. The 
motion was seconded by Jeff Harvey, after discussion, the roll being called upon its adoption, the vote 
resulted as follows: 
 
  Voting Aye:  Bennett, Frey, Frost, Harvey, Olivier 
  Voting Nay:   None 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 

 



 
 
 

 



 
 
 

 



 
 
Kevin Smith, Finance Director/Treasurer presented and requested approval of Farmers National Bank, 
JPMorgan Chase Bank, N.A., Premier Bank and Huntington Bank as designated depositories for active 
and interim funds for the period of November 1, 2021 through October 31, 2026 in accordance with Ohio 
Revised Code.  This includes designated as depositories all banks submitting applications and authorize 
the Treasurer to sign the appropriate agreements, declare up to $5,000,000 as active funds and all funds 
exceeding the necessary active funds requirement be declared interim funds and be deposited in the 
depository being consistent with our Investment Policy.  Lee Frey moved, at the request of the Finance 
Director to approve the designation of depositories as presented. The motion was seconded by Jeff 
Harvey, after discussion, the roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 
 
  Voting Aye:  Bennett, Frey, Frost, Harvey, Olivier 
  Voting Nay:   None 
 
 
Kevin Smith, Finance Director/Treasurer requested to increase appropriations to account 100-3853-5007 
Trail Capital Improvements by $5,500. We received a $5,500 donation for equestrian trail improvements 
and would like to use this money for trail improvements in 2021.  Lee Frey moved, at the request of the 
Finance Director, to increase appropriations to account 100-3853-5007 Trail Capital Improvements by 
$5,500. The motion was seconded by Tom Frost, after discussion, the roll being called upon its adoption, 
the vote resulted as follows: 
 
  Voting Aye:  Bennett, Frey, Frost, Harvey, Olivier 
  Voting Nay:   None 
 
Aaron Young, Executive Director identified that two of the land acquisition projects that the MetroParks 
has been working on are near to closing and that more information will be shared after that process is 
fully completed.  The MetroParks will not be commenting further out of respect for the sellers until the 
process is formally completed. 
 
Nick Derico, Natural Resource Steward presented the 2021 Audubon Goose Count as well as the July 1, 
2021 USDA Goose Management Report.  The report recommends continuing with harassment activities, 
enforcement of the unlawful act of feeding geese by the public, as well as the Egg Addling/Nest 
Destruction to actively maintain population numbers. 
 
Nick Derico, Natural Resource Steward presented a report on the results of the meso-predator (raccoon) 
management efforts that were conducted at the Wildlife Sanctuary.  The report recommends continuing 
with the management activities to maintain current meso-predator populations at the Sanctuary in the 
Spring/Summer of 2022. 
 
Jason Clark, MetroParks Police Lt. presented and requested approval of the updated Police Policies 
dated September 2021.  Lee Frey moved, at the request of the MetroParks Police Lt. to approve the 
revised Policies as presented.  The motion was seconded by Tom Frost after discussion, the roll being 
called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 
 
  Voting Aye:  Bennett, Frey, Frost, Harvey, Olivier 
  Voting Nay:   None 
 
Chris Litton, Development Director shared the MetroParks Foundation deposit report for the period of 
August 1-31, 2021 at a total of $65,855.  Lee Frey moved to accept the deposit report for the period of 
August 1-31, 2021 as presented. The motion was seconded by Tom Frost, after discussion, the roll being 
called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 
 
  Voting Aye:  Bennett, Frey, Frost, Harvey, Olivier 
  Voting Nay:   None 



 
Commissioners Comments: 

• Lee recommended rescheduling the trolley tour scheduled on Wednesday due to rain in the 
forecast.  Aaron will send out a new Doodle poll for an alternate date.  Lee also commented on 
the positive things the MetroParks is promoting via social media. 

• Jeff asked if the treatment of the Hemlock Wooly Adelgid had taken place.  Nick advised that it 
has and will continue weather pending.  Jeff also hoped that the members of the various advisory 
committees would meet prior to years end. 

• Germaine commented on how good things are looking in the Parks. 
 
Public Comments to the Board: 
 

• Sara commented that the Gardens look great.   
 
The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, October 12, 2021, at 6 p.m., at the MetroParks Farm. 
 
 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at approximately 6:24 p.m. 
 
 
             
Presiding Officer     Secretary 


